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       March 8, 2023 

 

Via Electronic Mail 

Carlos Gavilondo 

Assistant General Counsel 

National Grid 

300 Erie Blvd. West, A-4 

Syracuse, NY  13202 

Carlos.Gavilondo@nationalgrid.com 

 

Re: Case 22-E-0236 - Proceeding to Establish Alternatives to Traditional 

Demand-Based Rate Structures for Commercial Electric Vehicle Charging. 

 

Dear Carlos Gavilondo: 

 

 I received your letter dated February 28, 2023, filed on behalf of the Joint Utilities,1 

requesting a 60-day extension to comply with the directives set forth in the Commission’s Order 

Establishing Framework for Alternatives to Traditional Demand-Based Rate (Order), issued 

January 19, 2023, in the above-referenced proceeding.  The filing is currently due March 20, 

2023.   

 

The Commission’s Order directs the Joint Utilities to file a new program to incentivize 

EV charging demand management technologies within 60 days of the Order’s issuance, or by 

March 20, 2023.  You state that the Joint Utilities are requesting additional time in order to 

develop the many details and requirements of the new and innovative program.  You advise that 

this extension will not impact the filing of other materials required by the Order. 

 

 
1  The Joint Utilities are Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation, Consolidated Edison 

Company of New York, Inc., New York State Electric & Gas Corporation, Niagara Mohawk 

Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid, Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc., and Rochester 

Gas and Electric Corporation. 
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 Based upon the information provided, an extension until May 19, 2023, is granted to the 

Joint Utilities to file the program to incentivize EV charging demand management technologies, 

as required by Ordering Clause 1 of the Commission’s Order.  This extension is granted in order 

to promote the fair, orderly, and efficient conduct of this proceeding. 

 

 This ruling will be posted on the Department’s website. 

 

       Sincerely, 

                  
       Michelle L. Phillips 

                Secretary 


